UNM School of Law Faculty Meeting November 6, 1972 3:30 p.m., Conference Room

MINUTES

Dean Hart; Associate Dean Desiderio; Assistant Dean Geer; Present: Professors Daniels, Deloria, Ellis, Fink, Goldberg, MacPherson, Maxfield, Muir, Parnall, Reynoso, Romero, Teitelbaum, Utton,

The meeting was presided over by Dean Hart and attention was given to the following matters:

- Minutes of the meeting of October 23, 1972, were approved.
- 2. Students John Boyd and Mannie Aragon presented arguments for the adoption of Recommendation I (attached) regarding student attendance at faculty meetings, and a general discussion followed. A motion to table such recommendation until next faculty meeting carried.
- 3. Concerning the substitution of three weeks of class time in lieu of final examination in Constitutional Law II, with Pass/Fail grades, a motion to table the decision indefinitely carried.
- Dean Fred Hart was elected as A.A.L.S. delegate, and Associate Dean Desiderio was elected as alternate.
- The University's "No Smoking" rule was reaffirmed.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary

STUDENT ATTENDANCE AT FACULTY MEETINGS

Recommendation 1.

- a. Three students, one from each class, are entitled to attend all faculty meetings and to discuss and vote upon all matters brought before the faculty.
- b. Each class shall select its representative by election. The student who receives the largest number of votes shall be the elected representative. The election shall take place as soon as possible after the beginning of each academic year.
- c. For the current academic year, each class shall elect a representative as soon as possible after the approval of this proposal by the faculty